UNAPPROVED  Oct. 1, 2013
 Minutes            
Langdon Heritage Commission
Quorum in attendance:  Rita Gulardo, Dennis McClary, Caroline Cross, Carole-Anne Centre,                         Katie Gallagher, Andrea Cheeney, Lorraine Chaffee,  Mike Sweeney
Guests acknowledged: none                                                                                                                       Minutes read:  Andrea approved, Rita second ; Sept. min. approved by all
Treasurer’s report:  Katie reported $6318.52  in checking account. Includes: Fall Festival fundraising total $261.25.  Newsletter mailing / appeal letter donations to date: $600.  Payment to Claremont Framing/ David Putnam for Honor Roll restoration $500.  Payment to Andrea Cheeney $53.28 for enlargement copies for Honor Roll event.. 

Correspondence: 1. LHC members send well wishes to Bette Whipple.  2.Carole-Anne will send thank you acknowledgements for all donations received  from the appeal letter and donations for raffle prizes.                   3 .LCHIP annual report on our projects is due in December. The forms have been emailed to Dennis and Dennis will complete them.
Archival Update:  . 1. WW1 Honor Roll community event on Oct. 2 a success.  John Gulardo photographed the event. Several attendees complimented the efforts of the commission and brought photographs that Andrea scanned and provided additional stories of the WW1 veterans and their families. 2. Andrea presented to the commission a future project of documenting the towns 1987 Bicentennial Quilt.. She discussed with some community club members to photograph each square and do a bio and photo on the person who sewed and designed each square. The goal would be to have the project completed by Fall Festival of 2014. 3. Carole-Anne suggested to the commission that the original restored Honor Roll be kept safely in the archival room and brought out for display on special occasions. The copy made on the Honor Roll can be hung in the town hall. 4. Andrea discussed going to some folks homes who were interested in sharing their old Langdon photos and scanning them to preserve in the historical records. 5. Carole-Anne shared research done on the Elwell Family from Langdon and some tombstone rubbings.
Meetinghouse rehab update:    1. Commission members noted that the non working electrical fixture that was removed over the Walker Hill door at the Town Hall needs to be fixed so the exposed area blends with historical doors.  The Selectboard hired Peter Young Electric to add additional lighting mounting on the salt shed. But members noted the new lighting was mounted on the town hall.
Fund raising update: 1. $600. received in donations form the Appeal letter so far. 2. $261.25 received from fundraising activities from Fall Festival including membership from FOLH. 3. 2. Kristen Senz corresponded that an application went out to the Greenewalt Foundation for $4000 to partially fund our need for architectural services and was sent out on September 23. A third grant application for $4000 more for architectural services will go out shortly.
Community Activities: 1. Honor Roll unveiling September 22  was a successful community event. 2 Fall Festival organized by Andrea Cheeney and Kim Mastrianni proved to be a wonderful day for the community. LHC displayed the restored Honor Roll, opened up the exhibit room and had a table with information and  raffle items. 3.Members discussed past community events and decided they would like to plan another NH Humanities council event during the winter. Efforts will be made to explore what the NH Humanities Council has to offer and Katie will then apply for a grant for the program.    

Web site/Facebook update:  Andrea continually updates Facebook site.

Old Business: 1. Rockingham Meetinghouse tour status with Francis Walsh, still trying to coordinate a date that works for both LHC members and Francis. Piano removed from Town Hall as per selectboard request to allow for more space in meeting room.  Movers were not able to remove safe to municipal building.
New Business: 1. Discussion regarding future archiving projects. 

Adjourn: Katie motioned to adjourn, Rita second.  All in favor
Submitted: Carole-Anne Centre
